



Present

JW, RK, KG, SD, DT, JB, RB, ABa.

1 Apologies

CD, BC, NT, VR-C, TD, MW.

2 Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record.

DT will ask NT about how much interest he has received for the tour to Yorkshire.

No action will be taken on the food hygiene letter.

Sam Davies is preparing the insurance forms following his injury in an indoor game.

3 Correspondence

The Committee welcomed Aaron Ruff-Cock's request to re-join the club, and DT will arrange the transfer documents.

4 Financial Update

AB tabled the accounts to date. He noted there has been little significant expenditure since the last meeting. Player subscriptions are coming in quickly, and he will be chasing those who haven't yet paid over the next couple of weeks. He also expects youth subs to be coming in soon.

AB also noted the £2,400 profit from the Golf Day and JB congratulated all those who took part in organising it, particularly Colin Davies. The Committee is satisfied that the club is maximising the profit from the event, and is pleased that Colin intends to organise further events.

5 Fund Raising

KG intends to organise a bowlathon to celebrate ten years of youth cricket at Montgomery.

6 Ground Issues

The committee agreed to repairs to the mobile net suggested by AB.

Repair work needed on the scoreboard was noted as it is 'rotten as a pear'. This includes fixing the numbers, perspex over the windows and a catch on the door. AB will investigate. Better chairs are also needed.

The cost of renovating the nets is expected to be around £1,200.

An extension pipe for the drain off the covers was suggested.

7 Captains' Issues

Availability has been a struggle in the early part of the season for both the 1st and 2nd XIs. The hard work of all those involved in raising sides was recognised, and it was suggested that NT should be contacted to ensure all potential players can be contacted.

8 Child Protection Issues

A copy of the ECB's Bowling Regulations should be placed in the away changing rooms.

The photo policy should be applied to senior teams where Under 18s are playing.

9 Youth and Coaching Issues

Two sessions have been organised, but one was cancelled due to the weather. AB is in the process of confirming fixtures.

KG asked that First Aid kits are reviewed to see if they are stocked properly.

The club will be hosting an Under 14 regional game on 31 May.

10 Communication Officer Issues

There were no Communication Officer issues.

11 Any Other Business

There was no other business.

12 Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on 24 June at Lymore.